December 14, 1945. Mrs. R. C. Manley, Manley Insurance Company, City Hall Building, Lawrence, Kansas. Dear Mrs. Manley: We Rotarians gratefully acknowledge your thoughtful present given to each member at the Rotarian luncheon yesterday at noon in the form of your 1944 Memo Book. I called the attention of the Rotarians to the fact that for years Rotarian Bob Manley saw that we had this very useful booklet, and later Rotarian Gene Glahn carried on the tradition so efficiently set by your husband. And today we acknowledge with gratitude your thoughtfulness in sending them to us. With many thanks, I am Appreciatively yours, President. FCA:AH